PIKE COUNTY WATER & SEWERAGE AUTHORITY

Regular Meeting

Minutes

June 20, 2012
The Pike County Water & Sewerage Authority held its regular monthly meeting on June 20, 2012, at 8:30 a.m. in the boardroom of the Authority’s Building at 94 Gwynn Street, Zebulon, Georgia.  Members present were: Tommy Burnsed, Chairman, presiding; Steve Brown; Larry Lynch, Tommy Powers and Mark Whitley.  
Also present were: Donna Pearson, Office Administrator, Scott Huckaby, System Operator and Yvonne Langford to record the minutes.

Mr. Burnsed called the meeting to order.

AGENDA

Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the agenda as posted.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

MINUTES

Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 16, 2012 meeting.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Brown with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch and Mr. Powers voting for the motion and Mr. Whitley abstaining because he was not present.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Mr. Whitley gave the financial report noting nothing of significance.

MOTION

Mr. Brown made a motion to accept the financial report.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

WILLIAMSON WATER SYSTEM

Discussion was held regarding the potential for working with the City of Williamson to either lease their system or sell water to them.   

CLEAR SPRINGS
Mr. Burnsed said that Mr. Hugh Goodwin is no longer handling this project.  His son Jim Goodwin is now responsible for the operation.  When they were trying to get their zoning issues resolved with the Pike County Commissioners there was a lot of discussion regarding Pike County Water Authority getting the excess water.  Mr. Huckaby said his family has a personal relationship with the Goodwin family and his understanding is that they were not happy with the bureaucracy that transpired during their approval process.  The most recent information is that they have had an offer from Nestle Company to purchase water.  The Nestle Company is  discussing putting in a bottling plant in Warm Springs.

USDA PROJECT

The plaques have still not been received for the Shackelford Road well site. They are supposed to be provided by the company that installed the equipment.  Mr. Whitley will check with the contractor to determine what is holding up the plaques.  Mr. Huckaby said that when they can bring the Shackelford Road well online he intends to run it for an hour a day until the issues regarding the balance of the water can be resolved.  Discussion was held regarding the sulfur odor issue that has been identified.  It was decided to purchase a sulfur testing kit that can be used for 60 tests for a cost of $168.
MOTION
Mr. Brown made a motion to purchase a sulfur testing kit.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Lynch with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

Mr. Brown raised the issue of an invoice from Carter and Sloope in the amount of $1800 that had been paid for work at the Shackelford Road well location.  It was noted that what was invoiced was work that should possibly have been included in their engineering fees for the contract work.  One of the things charged was dealing with the “punch-out list”.  Mr. Huckaby said that he was the one that dealt with the “punch-out” list and signed off that the work had been done.  Mr. McCord asked him if he would handle that and he did.  He does not understand why they are charging for that.  Ms. Pearson is going to check with them regarding this invoice.

CUSTOMER SERVICE POLICY

Ms. Pearson said at a previous meeting she had furnished everyone a copy of a proposed customer service policy.  The policy was not adopted at that time.  This policy was adapted from customer service policies from other water authorities.  She has had some difficultly with a customer and she needs to have a clear policy so that she knows what she can do to resolve issues.  The proposed policy was discussed regarding the time frame in which the complaint must be filed in relation to when the incident occurred.  It was decided that they should be able to file a complaint within 60 days of the incident.  

MOTION

Mr. Lynch made a motion to adopt the Customer Service Policy with a change to allow 60 days to file a complaint.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Powers with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

STATE WATER COUNCIL

Mr. Burnsed said he is on the State Water Council.  They have completed the business for which they were established.  The mayor of Griffin is trying to keep the council established and active.  He wants to have regional councils throughout the state.  He wanted to know whether or not the Authority wanted to remain active on the council.  Discussion was held and it was decided that it would be in the best interest of Pike County to remain on the council.  

OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR
Ms. Pearson said that there has been an ongoing problem with one customer on Sunset Road.  Part of the problem on Sunset was the failure of the chlorinator.  Mr. Huckaby had addressed the complaint and has a report on file of the work that was done to try to resolve the issue.   Discussion was held regarding the quality of the water on the Sunset Road line. 

Ms. Pearson said they have just had a problem with the chlorinator at the Midway Road well clogging. It had to be repaired at a cost $1,582.95 which included an emergency call.  Mr. Burnsed said there has been a problem with that chlorinator previously.  There has been discussion regarding a maintenance contract on the chlorinator.  This is maintenance that cannot be done with the current staff.  The cost for the maintenance contract from Sowega Chlorinator Company is $1,000 annually which would have been a cost savings and the problem can probably be prevented.            
MOTION

Mr. Powers made a motion to authorize a maintenance contract for the chlorinator at a cost of $1,000 annually.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Lynch with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

Ms. Pearson said a new customer from 301 Rebecca Circle came to apply for a tap.  The line is across the street.  When they tried to put in the tap they hit rock under the road.  They tried to go around and under the rock but could not.  She has done some checking and you can do an open cut which the county would have to do.  If you try to bore under the road it would cost a minimum of $25 per foot.  There is a 2” loop close to the cul-de-sac and it might be possible to run the service line from there.  Discussion was held and it was noted that the adjacent house has water service which means the water line is already under the road and it might be possible to T off the service line at that location.

SYSTEM OPERATOR – Scott Huckaby  

Mr. Huckaby reviewed his work schedule for the month.
ADJOURN

Mr. Brown made a motion, seconded by Mr. Whitley, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed with Mr. Brown, Mr. Burnsed, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

___________________________ 

Tommy Burnsed – Chairman








    ____________________________ 








    Yvonne M. Langford - Recorder
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